IRUN meeting in Poitiers
This year’s annual IRUN meeting was held at the University of Poitiers, France, on 6-8 June 2013. The first meetings of the working groups took place on 6 June and then continued on Friday morning, 7 June. The Jagiellonian University participated in the Careers Offices Group (Agnieszka Dudziak and Patrycja Supik, JU Careers Office) and the Contact Persons Group (Maria Kantor, International Relations). 
At the IRUN Rectors’ Meeting the Jagiellonian University was represented by Prof. Andrzej Mania, Vice-rector for educational affairs.
For the first time a PhD conference was organised within the framework of the IRUN annual meeting on 6 June. The University of Poitiers invited PhD students from the IRUN partner universities to an international conference on ‘Migration in Europe, Europe and Migration.’ This conference was open to PhD students working on all topics related to migration in Europe and from all disciplines (History, Geography, Sociology, Law, Languages and Linguistics, Economy, etc.). Each IRUN partner was asked to select up to three PhD students. They were to present their research work during 5-minute presentations illustrated by a poster Posters were printed and exhibited around the conference venue.
The Jagiellonian University sent two PhD students: Anna Łobodzińska, Institute of Geography and Space Management, and Dorota Jedlikowska, Institute of Sociology.

The next event for all participants of the IRUN meeting was a conference on higher education and European policies, held on 7 June. It was presided over by the Vice-Rector of the University of Poitiers Prof. Ludovic Thilly. The welcome addresses were given by the Rector of University of Poitiers Prof. Yves Jean and the Rector of the Radboud University Nijmegen Prof. Sebastian Kortmann. Prof. Jean said that the University of Poitiers, from its very beginning in 1431 stressed equality between peoples and cultures, The University is proud of its international dimension: 4,000 students from 126 countries (17% of the total number of students) as well as of its research dimension (23 research laboratories). In turn Prof. Kortmann emphasised that Europe was a place of peace and stability and the EU stimulated mutual confidence and we faced major developments that would have great impact on education and research.
The first talk entitled ‘Perspectives for Higher Education in Europe and the place of European universities in international ranking (U-Multirank initiative)’ was delivered by Vanessa Debiais-Sainton (Head of the Erasmus Team, European Commission, Directorate General for Education and Culture Unit C1-Higher Education). She gave a detailed presentation of the Erasmus for All Programme, Horizon 2020 and U-Multirank, which was followed by a fervent discussion.  
This important and content-loaded talk was followed by a report of the PhD meeting given by the PhD student Rodrigo Bueno Lacy (of Mexican background) from the Radboud University Nijmegen. He shared the most interesting points from each of the 10 presentations prepared by the PhD participants, and he did it with enthusiasm and real joy flowing from the fact that he could learn so much about different aspect of migration. Naturally, the audience liked his language, full of humour and witty remarks.

The next talk ‘European Politics for Higher Education’ was given by Bernadette  Vergnaud (MEP since 2004 and Vice-President of the Committee on Internal Market and Consumer Protection). She stressed the international rage of the influence of the EU politics for higher education (90 million students, 4 million scientists and 47 countries involved). He mentioned the three priorities accepted by the European Commission in April 2012 – mobility for growth, quality for training and automatic recognition of diplomas. We can expect improvement of the Erasmus charter, better language preparation for mobility, identification of good practices, reinforcement of quality, exchanges and cohesion as well as more traineeships and sharing of achievements.

The last talk focused on the fiftieth anniversary of the Elysée Treaty and was given by Prof. Dominique Breillat from Poitiers. He presented the historical context of the treaty, saying that it was a model of friendship, reconciliation and confidence. In his opinion the results of the Elysée Treaty are: reconciliation, town twinning, eight million participants in the French-German Youth Office and technical co-operation.

This busy day ended with an interesting bus tour through the faculties of the South Campus and visit of the faculty of Human Sciences and Art in the city centre – Hôtel Fumé.
IRUN Rectors’ Meeting took place on 8 June. It was chaired by Prof. Sebastian Kortmann (Radboud University Nijmegen) and dedicated mainly to the draft strategy paper. The new IRUN secretariat member Mr Boudewijn Grievink presented the IRUN achievements 2012-2013 (mobility involved 245 students and 17 staff members; three EU joint projects and five applications for intensive programmes). It is worth mentioning that since the foundation of IRUN (2007) 1,189 students and 121 staff members have visited IRUN partner universities. Then the leaders of the working groups (Jane Weir, Andreas Eimer and Pim van Zanen) gave their oral reports from the group meetings.
The second part of the Rectors’ Meeting was the strategic lecture ‘The Impact of the new EU programs Erasmus for All and Horizon 2020 on Management of Education and Research’ given by V. Debiais-Saiton (Head of the Erasmus Team, European Commission – Directorate General for Education and Culture Unit C1 – Higher Education), which was followed by numerous questions related to the lecture. 

The next annual IRUN meeting in planned in Münster on 22-24 May 2914.
M. Kantor

